
Policy Statement 
 
Hey everyone! My name is Phillip Kirk and I am running to 
be the President of the JCU Student Association with Your 
Campus 2020. I have had the pleasure of being your Vice 
President for the past year, which has given myself the 
knowledge and skills to improve the services JCUSA can 
provide. 
 
Being elected as your President to represent the students of 
JCU is not a right, but a privilege. One I will take seriously 
like I have thus far in my position as Vice President. I wish 
to continue the great work of the 49th Student council 
leading into 2020 to ensure your university experience is the 
best that it can possibly be. Here is a couple of reasons why 
you should vote for me to be your President. 
 
Firstly, Clubs and Societies. Throughout the year myself 
and Kyran (current Townsville Campus Officer, and Vice-
Presidential candidate) have been working hard with Clubs 
and Societies at JCU to create consistency in the 
relationship between JCUSA and Clubs. I have worked hard 

to ensure the grant application process has been streamlined with Kyran, and as your President will continue 
to build on these strong foundations - To be available to support clubs and societies in any way possible.  
 
Secondly, Experience. With my experience as Vice President I understand how the student association is run 
and know all the staff. This experience ensures both consistency of administration and allows me to swiftly 
pursue more important issues in my tenure. I understand the financials of the organisation, and with this 
knowledge as your future President I will take a strategic approach making sure that the budget is spent 
efficiently to provide you with the best services possible! 
 
Thirdly, Free Breakfasts. JCUSA this year in semester 2 was able to start back up the Free Breakfast tradition! 
It is my passion as your future President to ensure that this tradition continues in 2020. Free Breakfast is a 
fantastic service the student association can provide, and I have every desire to see this continue. 
 
Fourthly, I will lobby to see the Refect space revived! For those students who may not know, the Refect 
provided a space where students could gather, chill out and grab a tasty lunch. It provided cheap and 
affordable options which is every Uni students dream! As your President I will endeavour to bring this back to 
JCU. 
 
And lastly as your President, you can trust me to be reliable, consistent and transparent to the students of 
JCU. I’ll hold the Council and JCU accountable to their student body, and continue the work done by the 49th 
Student Council, to make 2020 a strong year.  
 
Be sure to vote for me as your President and put Your Campus 2020 #1st in this election, to ensure the 
success of JCUSA in 2020! 


